JUDICIAL ETHICS ADVISIORY COMMITTEE
OF THE
STATE OF DELAWARE

October 12, 2011
JEAC 2011-4

RE: Request for Opinion Regarding the Shared Use of the Department of
Justice’s LexisNexis Legal Research Services Agreement with the Judiciary

Dear

On behalf of the Chief Justice, you have requested an advisory opinion from
the Judicial Ethics Advisory Committee (the “Committee”) on whether it is
appropriate, under the Delaware Judges’ Code of Judicial Conduct, for the
Administrative Office of the Courts (“AOC”) to take advantage of an opportunity
that would allow for access to LexisNexis electronic legal services for Delaware
judges by sharing use with the Department of Justice (“DOJ”).

You note in your September 19, 2011 letter that the Delaware Judiciary used
to have access 1o electronic legal research services through both Westlaw and
LexisNexis. However, as a result of budget issues starting several years ago, the
AOC decided that Delaware courts needed to focus their resources on one
electronic research service provider. After an appropriate purchasing process in
2008, the Delaware courts selected Westlaw Legal Research Services and
eliminated access to LexisNexis services. You further note in your letter that there
have been recent efforts to expand access to research services for the courts,
including some level of access to LexisNexis. As a result of these efforts, an
opportunity has arisen which would provide for limited access to LexisNexis
research for the courts. This proposed access would permit a certain number of
judicial users (32 in total — 1 for each judge in the Supreme Court, Court of
Chancery and Superior Court, and 1 each for the presiding judge of Family Court,
Court of Common Pleas, and Justice of the Peace Court) to have access to
LexisNexis research services through the DOJ’s existing legal research agreement
with LexisNexis. The judges involved would be responsible for allowing access

























